
 

Auburn Bay School 

 
What will the school hours be?  
 
The tentatively proposed times are: 
 

Grades 1 - 4  Kindergarten 
Monday - Thursday 8:05 – 11:45 / 12:40 
– 2:50 

Monday – Thursday AM  8:05 – 10:55 

Friday 8:05 – 11:45 Monday – Thursday PM  12:00 – 2:50 
 Alternate Fridays 8:05 -11:45 
 
Will there be full day kindergarten?  
No, there will be a morning and an afternoon kindergarten class. These classes will 
attend school on alternating Friday early dismissal days.  
 
Will before and after school care be available?  
  
A before and after school care program may be offered by a third-party operator in our 
school.  The CBE Leasing Department is working with operators on arrangements for 
programs in several new schools. Although a before and after care program is expected 
for our school, it will not be operational on opening day.  There are various requirements 
that the operator must meet in order to get the necessary licensing to start a program. It 
will not be possible for them to meet those requirements prior to the start of the school 
year. We will keep you informed as more information becomes available, but we don’t 
expect to have information on registration or an opening date until the fall. Please make 
alternative child care arrangements for the opening of our new school.  
 
Will there be a French program at all? Or another language?  
No. Auburn Bay School will offer regular education programming.  
 
Will it open on time?  
Construction is currently on schedule. Updates are posted on the “New School” section 
at www.cbe.ab.ca  
 
Will there be homework?  
Homework is guided by Administrative Regulation 3066. Please click here to read the 
regulation http://www.cbe.ab.ca/GovernancePolicies/AR3066.pdf  
 
Are there going to be split classes?  
Once we know the number of students registered in the school, and the number of 
teachers hired for the school we will make organizational decisions to best meet the 
learning needs of our students.  
 
When will the school council be formed?  
The Alberta School Council Association will host the first School Council meeting on 
September 15, 2016 from 6:00 – 9:00pm.  The ASCA will support in setting up the 
School Council.  
 

April 13, 2016 

 



 

Will there be bussing for students that don't live close to the school?  
Yes. A map that shows the walk limit boundary can be found here 
http://www.cbe.ab.ca/schools/building-and-modernizing-schools/Pages/auburn-bay-
school.aspx  
 

 
2 | 2 

  

http://www.cbe.ab.ca/schools/building-and-modernizing-schools/Pages/auburn-bay-school.aspx
http://www.cbe.ab.ca/schools/building-and-modernizing-schools/Pages/auburn-bay-school.aspx

